June 28, 2017

Meeting began at 1:00 p.m.

Present: Bill Muse, Mayor; Steve Cox, Pete Benson, Council Members; Judi Davis, Clerk

Absent and excused: Gladys LeFevre and Farlan Behunin, Council Members.

Public Present: Peg Smith, Pam Furches.

The meeting was called to discuss setting fire restrictions. Donna Jean has asked the Fire Department to burn the yard waste pile at the landfill with no results. She asked whether it could be done. In view of the hot, dry conditions, the Council recommended that it not be burned now.

The ordinance that was prepared to impose fire restrictions was discussed. At the request of BCA who has planned to do pit roasted meat for the 4th of July celebration, Pete asked that the second restriction (regarding open fires) be changed to allow open fires if they are pre-approved by the Town Council and directly supervised by the Boulder Fire Department.

Steve made a motion to approve Ordinance 2017-2 with the change as requested by Pete. Pete seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

Pete asked if the Council would preapprove the BCA fire pit for the July 3 pig roast. The Council was unanimously in favor of the request.

In reviewing the fact that the burn pit at the landfill is full and people are continuing to haul dead wood and weeds to the pit, Steve suggested that we get a heavy duty chipper. The chips could be used at the Tract Park and by residents. Would the money come from the Fire Department budget? Steve will check with Jamie Pace to see what his charge would be to come over for a day of chipping from time to time, and Pete will price a heavy duty chipper.

Pete made a motion that the meeting adjourn. Steve seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous.

The meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m.

Minutes Prepared by Judith Davis, Town Clerk